
Public Hearing                                                                                                  January 21, 2020 

 

At 6:30 p.m. Supervisor Johnson called to order a public hearing located at the Town 

Hall, 18 State Street, Brockport, New York on Tuesday, January 21, 2020.  The purpose of the 

public hearing was to hear all persons for or against the adoption of a Local Law – Amendments 

to Chapter 166 Telecommunication Facilities in the Sweden Town Code. 

 

Town Board Members present were Supervisor Kevin G. Johnson, Councilperson 

Patricia Hayles, Councilperson Robert Muesebeck, Councilperson Randall Hoke and 

Councilperson Rhonda Humby.  Also present were Finance Director Leisa Strabel, Town 

Attorney Jim Bell, Superintendent of Highways Brian Ingraham and Town Clerk Karen 

Sweeting. 

 

 Visitors present were Chris Hamlin, John Zima, Wayne Zyra, Julie and Frank Lapinski, 

Harold Polle, Don Grentzinger, Don Davis and Cindie Carnell.  Others were present but did not 

sign in. 

 

Supervisor Johnson waived the reading of the legal notice. 

 

Town Attorney Jim Bell explained that the proposed local law revamps and replaces the 

current Chapter 166 in the Sweden Town Code which was adopted in 1997 and amended in 

2006.  The current law details requirements for large facilities.  Many of the proposed updates 

involve small facilities. 

 

Resident John Zima had questions pertaining to Section 166-6(E) Exceptions – satellite 

antenna diameter and Section 166-6(F) Exceptions – amateur receiver only facilities, should add 

transmitter.  Most amateur radio operators receive and transmit, the code is limiting.   

 

No other comments. 

 

 Supervisor Johnson closed the public hearing at 6:38 p.m. 

 

       Respectfully Submitted,  

 

 

       Karen M. Sweeting  

       Town Clerk 


